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Bargaining Update 
 

April 28, 2014 

 

AEA Bargaining Team:  Dylan Howell, Chair – AHS; Jeri Creese – Jack London; Kevin Jones – AHS; Lenore Navarro Kimball;  

Adrian Torres – BDMS; Sharon Weaver – Turner; Robert Strickler – AEA President; Rosemary Louissaint – CTA Staff Consultant 

 
Thursday, April 10

th
, your bargaining team met with AUSD for the fourth time this 

year.  At this session, AEA, buoyed by your support at the previous evening’s 

board meeting, came prepared to reach a settlement.  We presented counter 

proposals for: 

Article 15 (Class Size) 

 Article 11 (Work Hours) 

 Article 13 (Benefits) 

Article 12 (Salary) 

Although AUSD started the year with $23,977,470 –  

Although AUSD received $6,795,915 in new LCFF monies for the reduction of 

class size and for the implementation of Common Core –  

AUSD came to the table offering: 

 No counter proposal for salary.  

No improvement in class size.  

No counter-proposal for the implementation of Common Core. 

 

    AUSD made NO Salary proposal! 

 

 

As the day progressed, the district did eventually propose a counter to our 

Common Core MOU.  

 

They also countered on Article 11 (Work Hours) and Article 13 (Benefits). 

 



 

It’s Time for AUSD to Value its Teachers and Students with a REAL reduction 

in class size. 

It’s Time for AUSD to Value its Teachers and Students with a REAL salary 

proposal! 

 

The AEA bargaining team is grateful for your continued support.  Your attendance 

at the recent board meetings and your thoughts and comments as expressed to the 

board are appreciated! Please continue to voice your concerns and to share your 

thoughts with the board. 

 

We have reached agreement on two MOUs: 

1. Reduced Workload Program (The Willie Brown Act) 

2. Special Education Program Specialists 

 

There are two more bargaining sessions scheduled for this year: 

Thursday, May 1
st
 

Tuesday, May 6
th
 

Your AEA bargaining team’s goal is to achieve a settlement this year! 

Please look for updates and email blasts after each of these meetings. 

The next regularly scheduled school board meeting is May 14
th

, which also 

happens to be the Day of the Teacher Celebration at Skipolini’s Pizza.   

Join us for the celebration and then onto the school board meeting.  
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AU$D 

Teachers! 

 


